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National Capital Revitalization Corporation
2025 M Street, NW – Suite 600
Washington, DC 20036

P: (202) 530-5750
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October 12, 2005
Mr. Joseph Fengler, Chair 

District of Columbia Government

Advisory Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC 20013

Re: Community input for development of 525 Ninth Street, NE

Commissioner Fengler,

Thank you for your letter dated October 3, 2005 requesting that the National Capital Revitalization Corporation (NCRC) adopt the Commission’s recommendations regarding the redevelopment of the former Police Substation property at 529 Ninth Street, NE. I am pleased to inform you that NCRC concurs with and supports the Commission’s recommendations, specifically that:

· Precedence will be given to redevelopment of the property for multi-family residential use, either for rental apartments or condominiums; and
· Developers and/or contractors with proven record of success in dealing with potential environmental conditions (i.e. asbestoes, lead-base paint, etc.) and rehabilitation of old and/or historic properties should be given precedence in the selection process. 
I am sure you are aware that the property has not as yet been transferred to NCRC.  However, let me assure you that NCRC is prepared to act expeditiously when the transfer has been completed to initiate a process that will lead to redevelopment of the property as quickly as possible; and will consult with the ANC to be certain that the neighborhood’s concerns are addressed. 

We will keep you advised in regard to the transfer and actions we will take going forward.

Sincerely,

Anthony Freeman

President and CEO

Cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Deputy Mayor Stanley Jackson
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